
 

 

 

LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – October 11, 2023 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisor’s meeting was held October 11, 2023. The meeting was called to 

order at 8:00 a.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Bill Phillips, Ginger 

Bollinger, Denny Triscuit, Janice Litz, James Russell, Charlotte Barton, Tim Pie and Catherine Wise. 

 

James Glover motioned to approve the September 27, 2023, Regular Meeting minutes with a correction. 

Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes.  

James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for October 5, 2023– General Fund: 

$67,422.25. State Fund: $24,707.00. Health Reimbursement Fund: $6,541.99, ARPA Funds: $75,412.42, 

Capital Reserve Fund: $15,000.95. Line of Credit: $44,868.76 remaining.  Michael Whitman seconded. 

Motion carried.  

 

Property Owner Janice Litz would like to place a manufactured home on her property. She is currently 

cleaning up the property and removing previous trailers. She is also, combining 2 smaller lots into one lot. 

She has requested a Variance Hearing to place the Manufactured home within the front right of way. This 

will be set up as soon as possible.  

 

Union Township Supervisor Denny Triscuit spoke with the supervisors about the Union LeBoeuf Bridge 

Project. Union Township is working on their 2024 budget, and they would like to know how and when 

the billing for the project will occur. Information will be acquired.  

 

A letter was received from Mill Village Borough Vice President Shawn McLaughlin concerning 

Dutchtown Road. The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors stated that he had 5 months to get materials and 

install the pipe before the Tar & Chip project was started. A letter will be sent to the Mill Village 

Borough Council regarding this matter.  

 

Discussion was held on asking for quotes for the 2024 Insurance Package. Companies will be contacted.  

The Fall/Winter Newsletter was reviewed. Additional Items will be added before printing. (Mailbox set 

backs & Address Signs).  

 

Road Forman report: A few roads have been graded. Millings have been hauled from Greene Township. 

McGahen Hill and Kinter road work have been completed. A trailer has been found in New York state. 

Michael Porter will take a look at it. Trucks are being readied for Winter. 

 

Zoning Officer: One Permit was presented.   

 

Correspondence was read and reviewed. 

 

Michael Porter motioned to Ratify Bills & Payroll for October 5, 2023. James Glover seconded. All voted 

yes. 

Michael Whitman moved, seconded by James Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:12 a.m. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

          

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 



 

 

LeBoeuf Township Budget Meeting – October 11, 2023 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Budget meeting was held October 11, 2023. The meeting was called to order at 

9:20 a.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Bill Phillips, and Catherine 

Wise. 

 

The 2024 Budget was prepared. 

 

Michael Porter motioned to advertise the proposed budget for Public Review. James Glover seconded. All 

voted yes. 

 

Michael Whitman motioned to adjourn at 10:50 a.m. Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 

 


